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President’s Letter by Sara Nelson

Hello Neighbors! How was everyone’s spring break? I came back
from vacation feeling refreshed and ready to take on ALL the household
projects. From cleaning out closets to planning the build out of my raised
vegetable garden, I am making a list and getting right to it. This past
weekend we started getting our backyard cleaned up and relaxation
ready. Don’t you feel like your home gains so much square footage when
you & your family can hang out outside all afternoon? I just love it!
We’ve got a little pile of large items, such as broken outdoor umbrellas,
accumulating on the side of our house to drop off at Spring Clean Up.
Make sure to ask your elderly neighbors if they need help getting any
larger items thrown away. If you live next to rental properties, now
would be a great time to get in contact with the landlords if there’s trash
accumulating outside. Good neighbors make great communities!

Spring Clean Up
Our neighborhood Spring Clean Up day will be May 21st at the

Brownell Talbot parking lot.  If you have any questions about what items
are accepted, you can check out the full list at Omaha’s Wasteline web-
site under the “Special Waste” tab, and then select “Spring Clean Up -
2022”. None of the items under the “Prohibited Items” list will be
accepted. Watch for more details in the May newsletter.

Omaha’s Urban Core Housing and Mobility
Redevelopment Plan

With a goal to improve transit and mobility, affordable housing,
and job growth downtown, Omaha’s Planning Board has approved the
Urban Core Housing and Mobility Redevelopment Plan. The boardaries
to this redevelopment area are Missouri River west to 50th Street, and
Woolworth to Cuming and it includes a streetcar. The streetcar will run
on a three-mile route from Cass to Farnam on South 10th street,
Farnam west to 42nd Street, and back to 10th Street on Harney. As
much as $350 million dollars in tax incremental financing will be used to
fund the redevelopment. The DMPA will be working with the Planning
Department to educate neighbors about this plan and will invite city
leaders to a future neighborhood meeting. We are hoping for August’s
quarterly meeting and we will keep you updated. 
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DMPA Business Members

AAA Window Cleaning, A.B.’s 66 Dundee, Abdo’s Business Furniture
Cleaning, The Ahlvers Group/Better Homes and Gardens, The Architectural
Offices,  Better Homes and Gardens Real Estate-The Manharts, Brownell
Talbot School, Carlson West Povondra Architects, Cramer Kreski Designs,
Matt Dougherty Insurance Agency, Inc., Dundee Barber, Dundee Book
Company, Dundee Candle, Dundee Dell, Dundee Digital, Dundee Double Shot
Coffee, Dundee Florist, Dundee Garden Club of Omaha, Dundee Merchants
Assoc, Dundee Presbyterian Church, eCreamery, Energy Studio Inc., Edward
Jones- Chris Kilroy,  Edward Jones-Eric Faurote, ENT Consultants, LLC, Film
Streams, T. Hurt Construction, Sara Rogers Photography, Kris K9 Kleanup,
Lewis & Claark Jr. High, Marks Pantry & Bottle Shop, Val McPherson, Gallup
Certified Strengths Coach, McMillan Antiques, Oldenhuis Contracting, Inc.,
Omaha OB/GYN Associates, P.C., One Tree Yoga, Porches With Pizzazz, R G
Paint and Decorating Inc. Sustainable Lawn and Landscaping, Sun Valley
Landscaping, Terry Wilwerding, DDS, Webster Designs Assoc. 

To join as a business member, send dues with the form on the inside back page.
Please send to: Sara Paesel address below. 

The Dundee-Memorial Park Association Newsletter is published  monthly by

Shurson Publishing. Direct all advertising inquires to 402-714-1016. Send all
articles for submission and press releases to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Ave,
Omaha, NE 68131, e-mail to ellenshurson@gmail.com  to arrive by the 15th of
the month preceding publication. Content may be edited for clarity and space
considerations. No warranties of the products or services printed herein are
expressed or implied by either the DMPA or Shurson Publishing. 

Memberships please send the form on the inside back cover to:
Sara Paesel, 609 So. 55th St., Omaha, NE 68106. 
Questions call 402- 880-7330    or email:  sara @dundeebanking.com





President’s Message

Thank you Adam Langdon

This May, Adam Langdon will retire from
DMPA’s board. Adam has brought enthusiasm, knowl-
edge, perspective and much much more to the board. He
has gone above and way beyond for our community and
has definitely left his mark. Thank you Adam for all that
you have done to keep this neighborhood one of the best
neighborhoods in the country. We so very much appreci-
ate you!

April’s Quarterly Neighborhood Meeting

We are looking forward to seeing you Monday,
April 11th at 7pm. The meeting will be hosted at
Brownell Talbot and our gracious hosts have let us know
that masks are optional. Please park in the Happy Hollow
lot.  

Guests for this quarterly meeting include Tiffany
Regan with the Omaha Parks Department, Amanda
Tjarks with Albany and Avers, and Saul Lopez with the
City of Omaha’s Lead Information Office. Tiffany Regan
will touch on the topics of the Omaha Parks Foundation,
the connection of the Foundation with parks within
DMPA neighborhoods, and a proposed celebration of
the upcoming 75th Anniversary of Memorial Park.
Amanda Tjarks will talk with neighbors about the open-
ing of Albany & Avers in the Business District. Saul
Lopez will explain more why Dundee is a lead focus area
and answer any questions neighbors may have. 

We hope to see you there!

Garage Sale Weekend

Have you signed up yet? Getting rid of stuff is
one of my most favorite things to do! So excited! This
year’s event is May 12th through May 15th. Sign up on
our website today! 

Flower baskets

We are still accepting donations as any extra
funds will help us refurbish lamp posts. And please con-
sider signing up to help water these beautiful flowers!
Thank you!

Until next time, neighbor!

Continued from front page.
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After an unseasonably warm February and March, our gardeners have been eager to get started on their early
season planting.  Every year we need to repair or replace a few of our raised beds.  We held our Raised Bed Build on
March 13—and found out that the price of lumber has tripled since we started building our own raised beds nine
years ago—yikes! 

Don’t Clean Up Too Soon: While we’re eager to start planting, we don’t want to be too eager to clean up last
year’s plant materials.  Experts recommend that we wait until the weather is consistently 55º before starting spring
cleanup.  Many butterflies, bees, and other pollinators are overwintering in the dead leaves and hollowed-out stems of
last year’s plants.  Waiting a few weeks for your cleanup will allow overwintering insects to survive and thrive.  Some
bees don’t emerge until late May, so the longer you can tolerate your “messy” garden the better.  And, when you do
finally cut back those hollowed-out stems, leave some length so that insects can use them this year as the new growth
surrounds and hides the old stems.

Plants for a Healthy Food Web: Are you planning your garden, and going to plant sales?  While there are
many factors influencing your choices, here’s some recommendations for top native plants to provide a healthy food
web in your garden, courtesy of Scott Vogt of Dyck Arboretum of the Plains.  If you can manage to incorporate
some, if not all, of these powerhouse plants, you’ll be providing a solid foundation for a food web that includes
insects, birds, small reptiles, small mammals, etc. 
• Goldenrods (our NE state flower) are a powerhouse plant that supplies pollen and larval host food for over
100 species of insects. (And it is ragweed, NOT goldenrod, that causes allergy problems.)
• Asters provide a late-season source of pollen for bees, and nectar for bees and butterflies, as well as act as
hosts for caterpillars over the summer.
• Sunflowers support 73 species of insects, providing lots of nectar and pollen, and the seeds are eaten by many
birds and other wildlife.
• Milkweeds are an essential larval food source for monarch butterflies.

Greetings From Dundee Community Garden!!

Let the fun begin!
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A Street Clock Dream
Jim McGee 

In 1997, Dan Rock pursued his dream of a
Dundee Street Clock and presented drawings, costs, and
specifications to the Dundee Memorial Park Association
on two occasions before the landmark project was voted
to proceed. Rock also asked the Association to make a
financial commitment and agreed to lead the fund-raising
campaign. The Dundee Merchants Association and the
Business Improvement District planned other improve-
ments in the business district at the same time. 

Under Rock’s leadership, the Dundee Memorial
Park Association’s “Preserving our Neighborhood in
Time” project raised $32,500 to purchase and install the
16-foot tall, four-faced, replica 1930s street post clock at
50th & Underwood. The clock’s four dials are visible
from all sides at a distance. Thanks to the generosity of
250 donors, the Dundee Clock Fund reached its goal.
Dundee’s 16-foot, 1930s street clock became a reality.
The names of donors of $100 or more were listed on a
plaque near the clock. 

The Public Works Department ordered the
clock, benches, and planters; and prepared the site for
brickwork and lighting. 

In 1997, longtime Dundee newsletter publisher
Ellen Shurson wrote, “While Dan will argue that many
people helped put the project together, which is true, but
the fact remains that if he had not persisted, a project of
this magnitude would not have happened.” 

Dundee’s Street Clock was dedicated at Dundee
Day, June 14, 1997.  
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Elmwood Park’s Steven S. Parsow Playground
Jim McGee

You can find Debra Parsow early every morning in
Elmwood Park cleaning and stocking the Steven S.
Parsow Playground with chalk and repairing the toys
which she provides.
Most don’t know who’s responsible for the playground,
the chalk, the toys, or the story behind the generosity.
Debra relishes the sight of kids jumping out of cars and
racing to the playground that was dedicated in 2016 in
loving memory of her husband, Steven. 

Testimonials abound. 
“My grandchildren love this park and it is a beautiful
gathering place for families. Steven. Parsow was such a
fine man. Thank you, Debra for sharing your love of him

with all of us.” 
“We’re very thankful for this amazing park and all the toys!” 
“Thank you, Debra Parsow, for your lovely and lasting gift!”
“One of the sweetest places in the city!” 
“Debra is a jewel in our neighborhood. She has created a focal point of happiness and com-
munity in our park”. 
“I see lots of happiness and smiles on the Steven S. Parsow Playground. Than you, Debra!” 
“What a wonderful tribute!”
“Absolutely amazing!” 
“It is a lively place. Children Love it!” 
“Debra has the best heart for others!” 
“A great tribute to a wonderful, personable guy. Dearly missed.” 
“This tribute to Steven is a living legacy to a terrific man.” 



DMPA Page 10

Residential Remodeling & New Construction
4501 Leavenworth Street

Oldenhuiscontracting.com
info@oldenhuiscontracting.com

office: 402-573-8125

Ages 55+ are eligible to utilize the facility free of
charge. This includes access to the weight room and gym
anytime we are open. Adults can use the weight room or
gym (after 12pm) for a small fee of $3/day or purchase
multi visit passes; 10 visits for $20 or 20 visits for $30.
These passes can be shared, used at other Community
Centers (except Common Ground), and do not expire.
Have little ones you want to get moving? Parent/Tot
Gym Time is held weekly on Tuesdays and Thursdays
from 10am-Noon. 

Visit parks.cityofomaha.org or follow us on social
media for more information on all upcoming events. 

Interested in a part time or seasonal position with
Omaha Parks & Recreation? 
Visit parks.cityofomaha.org/employment for more infor-
mation and to apply. 

If you have any questions please email me at
jacob.higgins@cityofomaha.org.  

AV Sorensen Community Center 
4808 Cass St. | (402) 444-5596
Hours: Monday-Wednesday 9am-6pm, 
Thursday 9am-8pm, & Friday 9am-2pm

Get ready for 
Spring Cleanup Day

May 21st 



Dundee-Memorial Park Association    Membership Form 

Name (s) ______________________________________

Address: _________________________________________   Zipcode ___________

Phone _______________________     E-mail: _____________________________

Multiple year membership discounts :Neighbor  2 year - $20,  Senior 2 year -$10, Business  2 yr $30

Send form (Photocopy acceptable) and checks made out to DMPA to

Sara Paesl 609 S. 55th St,  Omaha, NE 68106 

Dundee Classified /Want Ads 

Annual 

Membership

Dues: 

Neighbor $12

Senior $6

Business $20

Multiple year 

discounts available

____  I would like to learn about volunteer opportunities.

Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a   ____new member ____ renewal.

Reserve this spot 

for next month

For pennies per household.

ellenshurson@gmail.com

Newsletter Deadline
The 15th of the preceding month
for all advertising and article submissions.
(check for possible extension.)

Classified Advertising Rates: $8 for three lines plus $2 for

each additional line. $14 for a three line ad run for two con-

secutive months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces &

punctuation. Submissions will be edited to fit contracted

space. Send check to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31

Avenue, 68131. For Display ad rates Send request. 

Email: ellenshurson@gmail.com or call 402- 714-1016.

Piano Lessons
Experienced, caring teacher

with Master’s degree.
Children and adults of

all ages welcome. 
Donna Zebolsky,402-991-5774

Recent Midtown Homes Sold
Sold Price Address Br B G Style Sq Ft
"$165,000 " 4907 Davenport 1 1 1 Other 827
"$169,900 " 4602 Chicago St 3 1 1 1.5 Story "1,112"
"$170,000 " 4921 California 3 1 2 Other "1,928"
"$178,500 " 4907 Davenport 1 1 1 Other 827
"$180,000 " 5016 California 2 2 1 1.0 Story "1,069"
"$200,000 " 5615 Howard St 2 2 3 1.5 Story "1,248"
"$210,000 " 4851 Burt St 3 2 1 1.5 Story "1,512"
"$211,000 " 809 N 48th Street 3 2 0 1.0 Story "1,390"
"$219,900 " 628 S 55th Street 2 1 2 2 Story "1,272"
"$225,000 " 4911 California St 3 3 0 2.5 Story "2,165"
"$230,000 " 6945 Cuming St 5 4 2 2 Story "3,438"
"$255,000 " 803 N 49th Ave 3 2 0 1.5 Story "2,020"
"$270,000 " 923 N 49 Street 3 2 2 2.5 Story "1,572"
"$290,000 " 678 Parkwood Ln 3 3 2 R Ranch "1,842"
"$300,000 " 5608 Leavenworth 3 3 1 2 Story "2,827"
"$302,500 " 709 S 67 Street 2 3 2 R Ranch "1,874"
"$311,000 " 5101 Davenport St4 2 1 1.5 Story "2,286"
"$325,000 " 5178 Jones Street 4 2 2 2.5 Story "2,421"
"$329,500 " 5011 Cass Street 5 2 2 1.5 Story "1,960"
"$350,000 " 310 S 68 Avenue 4 3 1 1.5 Story "2,323"
"$395,000 " 4717 Chicago St 5 3 2 1.5 Story "3,644"
"$420,000 " 4913 Underwood 0 2 0 ? "2,450"
"$455,000 " 6241 Underwood 4 4 2 2 Story "2,922"
"$493,000 " 4630 Capitol Ave 3 3 2 2.5 Story "2,232"
"$499,500 " 4628 Capitol Ave 3 3 2 2.5 Story "2,232"
"$510,000 " 5624 Jones Street 3 4 2 2 Story "2,437"
"$524,950 " 5206 Underwood 4 3 2 2.5 Story "2,530"
"$525,000 " 651 N 63rd Street 4 4 2 1.0 Story "3,704"
"$530,000 " 728 N 58 Street 4 3 1 1.5 Story "2,819"
"$575,000 " 4929 Cass Street 4 3 2 2.5 Story "2,773"
"$621,000 " 105 S 53rd Street 5 6 2 2.5 Story "4,762"
"$699,000 " 620 N 65 Street 3 3 2 2 Story "3,828"
"$830,000 " 727 N 57th Street 4 4 2 2.5 Story "4,237"
"$880,000 " 138 N 66th Street 4 4 3 2 Story "4,295"
"$990,000 " 106 S 55 Street 5 5 3 2.5 Story "4,962"
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To advertise in this newsletter,
email: ellenshurson@gmail.com

or call 402-714-1016

Hundreds of fabulous photos & historical facts
$47 hardcover collector’s edition  And now a

limited number of soft cover edition for $37. Available at
Dundee Bank   50th & Underwood, 

Or by mail order from Shurson Publishing, 
pay with venmo, delivery within neighborhood.

email: ellenshurson@gmail.com 
Or call 402-714-1016, leave message.

Dundee Neb., 
A Pictorial History


